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 quorum being duly present, Council President Frederick Chirigotis called the May 
3,  2012, Town Council meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Hearing Room of 
Town Hall, 367 Main St., Hyannis, MA. 

 
PRESENT:    Janice Barton, Ann Canedy, Frederick Chirigotis, James Cote, Jennifer 
Cullum, Debra Dagwan, June Daley, Jessica Rapp Grassetti, Michael Hersey, Janet Joakim, 
John Norman, Thomas Rugo, James Tinsley, Jr.        
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by President Chirigotis, followed by a Moment of Silence. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Open public hearing  

 Robert Tucker asked the council to help the old people.  Consider keeping Mr. Lynch. 
 

 Daniel Puopolo supports the Coombs Bog Easement. 
 

 Hailey Silliman asked the Council to support the JFK museum; it’s a great legacy for 
the Cape. 

 
 John Alden commended the people at the senior center.   

 
Closed public hearing 
 
COUNCIL RESPONSE TO PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Councilor Joakim said there are many programs at the senior center to help people who are 
shut-ins or alone.  Any Councilor or the Senior Center may be contacted for information 
about all the available programs. 
 
Councilor Tinsley suggested contacting the Cape Cod Council of Churches for help for shut-
ins and outreach programs. 
 
Councilor Canedy thanked the students for coming to the Town Council meeting and wished 
them luck on their projects. 
 
ACT ON MINUTES (Includes Executive Session) 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of April 26, 2012. 
VOTE:  12 Yes, 1 abstention (Tinsley) 
 
Cape Cod Commission Annual Update: 

A 
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Executive Director Paul Niedzwiecki introduced Christie Santori, Regulatory Officer; who 
gave a brief update on some of the items the Cape Cod Commission is working on this year.  
Christie highlighted the “E” Permitting Program, and the Grants received.  
  
Paul Niedzwiecki highlighted the efforts of the land and water use database, and 
regionalizing wastewater management. 
 
Cape Cod Water Protection Collaborative, Executive Director Andrew Gottlieb introduced 
“Evaluating the Merits of a Regional Approach to Wastewater Management,” utilizing public 
input.   
 
Discussion ensued regarding possible legislation.  (Exhibit A) 
 
COMMUNICATIONS FROM ELECTED OFFICIALS, BOARDS, COMMISSIONS, STAFF, 
CORRESPONDENCE, ANNOUNCEMENTS AND COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Councilor Cullum announced a Sea Street Cleanup Saturday, May 15th. 
 
Councilor Daley announced closing the entrance to the Airport from the rotary on 
Wednesday, May 9th, and paving at the new roundabout on Route 149 over the weekend. 
 
Councilor Dagwan announced the new location of the Mid Cape Farmers Market, starting 
June 6 to Oct 1.  Dagwan reminded everyone to go on line to Capecodcommission.org to fill 
out a questionnaire regarding a new bike path. 
 
ORDERS OF THE DAY 
A. OLD BUSINESS  
2012-106 ACCEPTANCE OF A GIFT FROM BLT, INC., A CONSERVATION 

RESTRICTION AND AN ACCESS EASEMENT OFF FOX HILL ROAD, 
CENTERVILLE – INTRO04/26/12, 05/03/12 

Jackie Barton gave the rationale, using slides showing the Coombs Bog.      
  
Upon motion duly made and seconded it was 
RESOLVED:  that the Town Council accepts from the Barnstable Land Trust, Inc. (grantor) a 
gift to the Town of Barnstable (grantee), a conservation restriction and an access easement 
of approximately 6.55 acres of land off Fox Hill Road, Centerville, Map 190 Parcel 46 for 
conservation and public, passive recreation and that the Council President and the Town 
Manager are hereby authorized to sign said documents. 
VOTE: Unanimous 
 
B. NEW BUSINESS  
2012-109 APPROPRIATION-$217,346 CPC FUNDS FOR HISTORIC PRESERVATION 

OF THE US CUSTOM HOUSE (TRAYSER MUSEUM), BARNSTABLE 
INTRO 05/03/12 

 
Upon motion duly made and seconded this item was moved to a public hearing May 17th 
VOTE: Unanimous to move to a May 17th 
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2012-110 APPROPRIATION--$59,078 CPC FUNDS FOR HISTORIC PRESERVATION 
OF THE OLD SELECTMEN’S BUILDING, WEST BARNSTABLE INTRO 
05/03/12 

 
Upon motion duly made and seconded this item was moved to a public hearing on May 17th. 
VOTE: Unanimous to move to May 17th 
 
 
2012-111 APPROPRIATION--$107,800 CPC FUNDS FOR HISTORIC PRESERVATION 

OF THE OLD TOWN HALL (JFK MUSEUM) INTRO 05/03/12 
 
Upon motion duly made and seconded this item was moved to a public hearing on May 17th. 
VOTE:  Unanimous to move to a public hearing on May 17th 
 
Town Manager: 
Acting Town Manager gave a few highlights: 

 Massachusetts Cultural Council visit 
 A meeting on the Hiramar and Fresh Holes area 
 May 17th budget presentation 
 Senator Brown visited the HYCC, it made the Today Show! 
 

Acting Town Manager, Tom Lynch invited DPW Director, Mark Ells, to give some information 
on recent wastewater items.  Ells gave a brief update and asked everyone to watch for 
further information on the town website.   
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Upon motion duly made and seconded it was  
VOTED:  To adjourn. 
ADJOURNED:  at 8:25    p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Ann M Quirk, CMC 
Assistant Town Clerk/Town of Barnstable 
 
 
Exhibits:   
A.  Cape Cod Water Protection Collaborative 


